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General Comment
Hello my name is Silvana Pijoan, I am a citizen of Ensenada, born and raised. I work in the wine industry and through that I can say with
all confidence that just driving to my place of work has become a challenge in the past 5 years because of the rise of trailer traffic with
heavier and more constant loads and their residues of container that sadly deforested our olive forest and left a carcass of containers and
dust in the main entrance of our beautiful Valle de Guadalupe. 
We've always know that our state government is corrupt and not properly representing their people. 
Aiming for cheap degrading tourism instead of preserving our one of a kind natural resources and platforming their citizens crafts. 
The Saguaro project goes against everything that represents our identity as Ensenada's: it will affect the course of the grey whale, it will
affect the sand beaches with the change in currents, it most definitely will affect our wellbeing with traffic all day long, it will break our
beaches making them industrial instead of reachable for the people. We have some of the best waves for surfing in the country, definitely
of the state and they will be eaten by the port. 
It will pollute our sea and land. 
Yes it will bring jobs but low quality ones, that usually go for people from other states and not for the local ones. 
Please help us stop this. 

I was born and raised in Ensenada, and I work in the wine industry in Valle de Guadalupe. 

Over the past five years, simply driving to my workplace has become increasingly difficult due to the rise in heavy trailer traffic—constant,
overloaded, and leaving behind debris and dust. This traffic has already deforested olive trees and replaced them with thousands of empty
cargo containers and scarred the entrance to the iconic Valle de Guadalupe, a region known worldwide for its wines and natural beauty. 

In this matter, the Saguaro project is not progress—it is destruction. There's a lot of research from the scientific communities that is being
ignored. It directly threatens: 

The migration path of the gray whale 
It will damage the whale shark's ecosystem. 
It damages the Gulf of California. 
The shape and flow of our sandy beaches, changing ocean currents. 
Our sea and our land, which will suffer from inevitable pollution. 
Yes, the project claims to bring jobs, but these are typically low-quality positions that rarely benefit the local population. 

We deserve thoughtful development that respects its ecology and its people—not another industrial invasion. 
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